
Signing of Cooperation Agreement re. Public Security Observatories in the Caribbean, June 22, 2011.

Hon. Clement Rohee, Minister of Home Affairs, Ms. Angela Johnson, Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Home Affairs; Chairperson; staff of the Ministry of Home Affairs, staff of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, invited guests, Members of the Press – Good morning.

The Organization of American States is pleased and thankful for the participation of the Government of Guyana in the National Public Security Observatories in the Caribbean Region project. This project is coordinated by the Department of Public Security of the OAS Secretariat for Multidimensional Security and is funded by the Government of Canada. 

The focus of the project is to assist certain Caribbean countries in establishing/strengthening public security observatories to improve the capabilities for data collection and statistics on crime and public security issues.  The intention is to establish units in countries where they do not yet exist and strengthen the capabilities of those units in countries where they have already been established.

One of the main features of the project is the strengthening of the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC) Crime Trends Surveys (CTS) Questionnaire. Additionally, the project seeks to share information among member states and ultimately develop regional indicators that are unique to the Caribbean.
The overall goal is to contribute to greater public security and an improvement in the economic well being and quality of life of the citizenry of countries in the region.

At the moment Barbados, Belize, Jamaica, St. Kitts and Nevis and Trinidad and Tobago are involved in the project. Guyana’s participation in the project is viewed as critical in meeting the objectives of this initiative. 

In the establishment of the units computers, printers, scanners, software and initial funding for the coordination of the project will be provided. Participating countries are expected to continue the project after the initial funding by the OAS.

I look forward to more joint endeavors with Guyana/the Ministry of Home Affairs in the near future as our organization - the OAS - continues to fulfill mandates entrusted to it by Member States.

Thank you.

